
Atlantic Richfield Company  
(a BP affiliated company) 
    
P.O. Box 1257                                           
San Ramon, CA 94583 
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10 October 2008 
 
 
Re: Third Quarter 2008 Status Report 
 Atlantic Richfield Company Station #2035 
 1001 San Pablo Avenue 
 Albany, California 
 ACEH Case # RO0000100 
 
 
 
 
 
 
“I declare, that to the best of my knowledge at the present time, that the information and/or 
recommendations contained in the attached document are true and correct.”   
 
 
 
Submitted by: 
 

 
Paul Supple 
Environmental Business Manger 
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STATION # 2035 QUARTERLY GROUND-WATER STATUS REPORT 
 
Facility: #2035 Address: 1001 San Pablo Avenue, Albany, California  
Environmental Business Manager: Mr. Paul Supple   
Consulting Co./Contact Persons: Broadbent & Associates, Inc.(BAI)/Rob Miller & Tom Venus 

(530) 566-1400 
Consultant Project No.: 06-02-610                     
Primary Agency/Regulatory ID No.: Alameda County Environmental Health (ACEH) 

ACEH Case # RO0000100 
Permitting Agency/Facility Permits: Bay Area Air Quality Management District (BAAQMD) 

BAAQMD Permit # 8694 
 
WORK PERFORMED THIS QUARTER (Third Quarter 2008): 

1. Prepared and submitted the Second Quarter 2008 Semi-Annual Ground-Water Monitoring 
Report, dated 25 July 2008. Work performed by Broadbent and Associates, Inc.. 

2. No field work was performed at this Site during the Third Quarter 2008. 
 
WORK PROPOSED FOR NEXT QUARTER (Fourth Quarter 2008):  

1. Prepared and submitted the Third Quarter 2008 Status Report (contained herein). 
2. Conduct semi-annual ground-water monitoring/sampling for Fourth Quarter 2008.  Work 

to be performed by Stratus Environmental, Inc.  
 
SITE SUMMARY: 
 
Current phase of project: Remediation/Natural Attenuation/Ground-water 

monitoring/sampling  
Frequency of ground-water sampling: Semi-Annually (2Q and 4Q): Wells MW-1, MW-2, MW-3, 

MW-4, RW-1, S-5   
Annually (4Q): Wells MW-5 and MW-6 

Frequency of ground-water 
monitoring: 

 
Semi-Annually (2Q and 4Q) 

Is free product (FP) present on-site: No  
Depth to ground water (below TOC): 8.25 ft (MW-1) to 12.91 ft (MW-6) (5/6/2008) 
General ground-water flow direction: West (5/6/2008) 
Approximate hydraulic gradient: 0.007 ft/ft (5/6/2008)               
 
DISCUSSION: 
 

The Air Sparge / Soil Vapor Extraction (AS/SVE) remediation system has remained down since 
the fourth quarter 2004 due to elevated water levels observed at the Site. Monthly depth-to-water 
monitoring had indicated that a majority of the well screens remained partly submerged under water. The 
monthly depth-to-water monitoring was discontinued after the February 2005 event. The semi-annual 
monitoring event on 6 May 2008 indicated that the screen in well RW-1 remained submerged.  A 
remediation treatment modification letter dated 15 July 2004 was submitted to the Alameda County 
Environmental Health.  The letter proposed shutting down the AS/SVE remediation system permanently 
and treating ground water by natural attenuation.  A copy of this treatment modification letter was 
submitted with the Third Quarter 2006 Status Report (BAI, 18 October 2006).  BP is currently awaiting a 
response from ACEH to this request letter. 
 
ATTACHMENTS: 
 
Drawing 1. Site Map, ARCO Service Station #2035, 1001 San Pablo Avenue, Albany, California 




